
  
 
 

 
 

May 12, 2022 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Mr. Morris Woodruff, Secretary 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
RE:      Liberty Utilities (Midstates Natural Gas) Corp. d/b/a Liberty 
 Case No. GT-2022-0118; Tracking No. YG-2022-0194 
 
Dear Judge Woodruff: 
 
 On December 30, 2021, Liberty submitted a Verified Infrastructure System Replacement 
Surcharge (“ISRS”) Application and a revised ISRS tariff. Liberty’s current surcharge was 
established in Commission Case No. GT-2021-0073, effective June 1, 2021. That filing covered 
ISRS costs incurred during the period April 1, 2018, through October 31, 2020. The Company 
continued to make ISRS eligible investments, and the Application and revised tariff filed on 
December 30, 2021, reflect these additional investments covering the period November 1, 2020, 
through October 31, 2021.  

 
Liberty’s proposed revised ISRS tariff filed December 30, 2021, bears a proposed 

effective date of April 1, 2022, but the Commission suspended that tariff until June 28, 2022. 
Thereafter, with its Order Approving Infrastructure System Replacement Surcharge issued May 
4, 2022, the Commission rejected the tariff sheet filed by Liberty on December 30, 2021 (Tariff 
Tracking No. YG-2022-0194). The Commission also authorized Liberty to change its surcharge 
to recover ISRS revenues in the amount of $348,255 for Liberty’s Northeast and West districts, 
and $542,031 for the Southeast district, for a total increase of $890,286, and authorized Liberty 
to file new tariffs to recover the revenue authorized in the Order Approving Infrastructure 
System Replacement Surcharge issued May 4, 2022, effective June 3, 2022. 

 
In compliance with the Commission’s Order Approving Infrastructure System 

Replacement Surcharge, Liberty is filing a revised ISRS tariff with an issue date of May 12, 
2022, and a proposed effective date thirty days thereafter. Please do not hesitate to contact me 
with any questions or concerns you may have regarding this submission. 
 
      Sincerely, 

            Diana Carter 
 
cc:  Commission Staff 

Office of the Public Counsel 


